Draft Minutes of the Trustees’ meeting of the Stockwell Partnership (SP) held in 157 South Lambeth Road on Tuesday 5h February at 18.30hrs
Present: Lucy Annan (Chair), Jill Gregson, Nick Hardie, Daphne De Souza, Davidson Ughanwa
In attendance: John McCay [minutes] and Steve Griffin (Staff). 

Apologies for absence: Michael O’Connell, David Prichard–Jones, Jonathon Bond and Anna Hirschfeld.

The Chair welcomed everyone to the meeting.

1.
Minutes 
1.1
The minutes of 12th November were agreed as a true record.

1.2
Matters arising – there were no matters arising from the minutes. 

2.
Hub Network
2.1
The Board agreed to continue to pursue the asset transfer, to consider requesting further funding from LBL to meet the additional requirements imposed (e.g. requesting funding for a bespoke project manager), and to strengthen links with other local projects.
3.
Business Plan
3.1
The Board deferred making a decision on the business plan without a full debate at the next meeting noting that its use as an internal document for staff and trustees was fine but that updates would be needed for future developments such as the potential asset transfer.
4.
Stockwell Festival
4.1
After a full debate on the cost/benefit elements (with an emphasis on Festival 2012), the Board agreed that there should be tighter cost control on the Festival in 2013. 
Action: SG to submit funding bids

5.        HR
5.1
The Board agreed to continue to fund the post of the Portuguese Employment and Advice Co-ordinator on a two days a week basis until the outcome of the bid to BIG is known, then will review the situation.
6.
Finance

6.1
JM stated that the performance to date had been better than expected because of the front end loading of £20,000 in grant income. In quarter 4 he expected the full impact to result in a loss of in the order of £20,000 in line with our Income Generation spreadsheet.  
6.2
NH stated that the accounts were identifying the financial impact of each of the projects and that we should carefully pitch our prices to better match our costs when the time came to renew bids and contracts.
6.3
SG proposed that we assign £25,000 of our unrestricted reserves as a Buildings Reserve.

6.4
After a full debate it was agreed to do so subject to the agreement of our auditors. 










Action: JM to consult auditors
7.
All other sections of the report were received by the Board.

8.
AOB

8.1
SG stated the date for the Stockwell Festival had been set as 7th September. JG expressed disappointment as it conflicted with the last night of The Proms.

The meeting ended at 20:30. 

Date of next meeting: The next Board meeting will be the Monday 29th April 2013 
JM 
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